
June 20, 2023 

Karen L. Garner 
Director of Planning and Building 
County of El Dorado 
2850 Fairlane Court 
Placerville, CA 95667 

RE: Waiver of the fee for the Temporary Use Permit 

Dear Karen, 

2013 JUN 21 AH fO: 45 

Thank you for taking the time to review the Props, Cops and Rodders request for a waiver of the fee for the 
Temporary Use Permit for the upcoming Car Show on September 30, 2023. 

As in years past, this annual community event will be held under the jurisdiction of the Cameron Park 
Community and Airport Facility. A letter of recommendation from the Airport Facility will be approved at their 
next board meeting on June 26, 2023. Dominic Coutches, Airpark Manager, will present our request for the 
September 30, 2023 event. Last year we were able to raise $2,200 for the Airport District. 

In addition, the event has raised over $20,000 for non-profit organizations each of the last several years. 
These organizations include The Upper Room, Boys and Girls Club, New Beginnings, Court Appointed Child 
Advocates (CASA), and the Ponderosa High School Band, among others. 

Last year's band, Rock Monsterz, have graciously committed to provide their time and talent again at no cost 
to the venue. In addition to the cars and vendors, they provide excellent entertainment. 

The Props, Cops and Rodders is a non-profit that uses the El Dorado Community Foundation to record all the 
income and expenses for the event. Although the event is planned by the California Highway Patrol Senior 
Volunteers, the 501(c)(3) is designated from the Community Foundation. The IRS Number is 68-0255556. 

Thank you again for your kind consideration of the waiver of the Temporary Use Permit. Every dollar saved is 
a dollar that we can put back into the community providing one more source of revenue for these various non­
profit entities. 

Regards, 

Richard Concannon, SGT 
CHP Senior Volunteers 
Placerville Area - 245 
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